
Opening  

Beautification Committee  

Meeting Minutes April 20, 2017  

The meeting of the Greenville NH Beautification Committee was 

called to order at 6:30pm on April 20, 2017.  

Present  

Deb Spratt, Heather Schoff, Kristy Zina, Adam Mueller, Jim 

Lambert, Darryl Markaverich, Rick Miller, Kim Duthie, Deb 

Walsh, Linda Huzar (Committee Members)  

Election of Officers  

Discussion of electing Co-Chairpersons and Secretary. Motions 

were made and seconded with unanimous consent for Deb and 

Rick as Co-Chairs; Maggie as Secretary; and Linda as Treasurer 

(Linda will bring budget to next meeting).  

Old Business:   

Budget review. 

Heather will continue to update the Beautification page on 

Facebook.  

Heather & Deb are now trained on how to update the Greenville 

website to add our agenda, meeting dates, meetings and email 

alerts. We’ll continue to meet every 3rd Thursday of the month 

(except for the month of July) 

There was an open discussion about sworn-in appointments and 

terms, Updates were made to the committee member list based on 

the Town Meeting book.  

New Business:    



There was an open discussion about flower bed maintenance. 

Committee members were assigned as follows:  

 Panda Wok: Dick & Maggie 

 Temple/Dunster: Deb Walsh 

 Across from PO: Muriel, Linda, Jim & Rick 

 Mill St Triangle: Rick 

 Across from Library (Big): unassigned 

 Laundromat: Maggie & Dick 

 Police Planters: Heather & Girl Scouts (new side plot)  

 PO Planter: Linda 

 Bridge Boxes: Mason Brook Nursery 

It was noted that members should use safety cones and signs 

during clean up. Email group members about when you plan to go 

out. All flower beds should be cleaned up before May 18th so 

mulching can begin.  

Jim will call Tom Plourde about street sweeper.  

Town clean up (managed by the Conservation Committee) will be 

on May 29th. Those participating should meet at the Town Hall at 

9am. It was noted that the Lions were cleaning up the week before.  

Open discussion about littering. Committee agreed to start an 

Awareness Campaign. Kits will be made available at the Rabies 

Clinic, in the annual dog license mailing, and at the Town Hall and 

Post Office. Deb W will get info on signs.   

Open discussion about demolition of abandoned building on Main 

St. Funds will be needed for rehab. The Community Profile will 

outline all open spaces/parks belonging to the Town that require 

maintenance/upkeep. Deb S will petition Town for funds.  

Deb S will attend the May 10th Selectman’s meeting to discuss 

placement of tree (which needs to get planted asap).  



Jim Lambert who will find out who owns property at the chain 

link/bamboo plot near elderly housing to see if we can continue 

clean up. He will also inquire about replacing the guard rails at the 

corner of Mill St and Hubbard Hill (near brook)  

Adjournment  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00m. The next committee meeting will 

be at 6:30pm on Thursday, May 18h at the Greenville Library.  

Minutes submitted by: Deb Walsh  

Approved by:  

 


